Warwick Community Newsletter

warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com. If you cannot email, drop off clearly-printed articles in the METCALF CHAPEL MAILBOX AT 32 ATHOL ROAD by the 20th of the month before the article will run. Please note that we do not accept FULL PAGE inserts at all for commercial ads, and are asking every organization in Town to keep their event flyers to

Please note that all articles, ads and correspondence should be emailed if possible to:

1/2 page or less. If a full page event flyer is desired, the organization may print the flyer themselves for insertion (call Mary Humphries 544-0126 for the number of copies required) if the information cannot be fit to 1/2 page and a waiver is desired. Business card size ads are \$7/month or \$70/year. All material may be edited for length, ink intensiveness, or content and may not be anonymous. Some logs and minutes provided may only be available on the Warwick Website at www.warwickma.org due to space limitations.

Phone Directory

Emergency 911

Selectboard /Town Coordinator 978-729-3224

Warwick Broadband

413-676-9544

978-544-

Selectboard voice mail 6315

Treasurer/Collector 3845

Highway 6349

Library 7866

Fire Station 3314

Animal Control 3402 Animal

Contr.Pager 978-217-2681

Clerk/Assessors 8304

Bd of Health 6315

Community School 6310

Police Dept Business 2244

Building Inspector 2236

FAX all depts. 6499

Burn Permits:

www.fcburnpermits.com

Save the Date: The Franklin County Solid Waste Management District will hold the **2024 household hazardous waste collection** on Saturday, September 21st, at Greenfield Community College (GCG) and the Orange Transfer Station. Residents and businesses must pre-register by September 13th. Online pre-registration for the 2024 collection will open on August 14th at: franklincountywastedistrict.org Mail-in registration forms will be available in mid-August at town transfer stations and in local newspapers.

TOWN CLERK NEWS

Office Hours: Mondays 1:00-4:00 p.m. and Wednesdays 10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Thank you, John Paganetti, Town Clerk

ASSESSOR CLERK OFFICE HOURS

Office hours: Tues. 10:00 a.m.- 2:00 p.m. and Thurs. 2:00-6:00 p.m. or by appointment. (978) 544-8304

Thank you, Tracy Styles, Assessor Clerk

Foot Clinics

All clinics are at 8:00 a.m. at the Metcalf Chapel.

August 9th

September 13th

October 11th



Moores Pond Beach Committee

The MPBC will meet on August 13th at 6:00 p.m. at 12 Sammy Lane in Warwick.



Warwick Women's Guild Events

Aug 6, 2024 Women's Guild will meet on Tuesday, August 6, 2024, at 1PM in the Town Center where we will meet to carpool to Northfield Mountain picnic area. Please wear a hat or T-shirt or bring something to identify a place you have been and to discuss with the group what you enjoyed about it. Also, bring a bag lunch if you so desire.

Sept 3, 2024 Women's Guild will meet Tuesday, September 3, 2024 at 1PM in the Library where we will be entertained by Dan Kironac on keyboard and sing. Dan has been with us before, and we have fun singing along with him, as he picks songs of our generation.

Community News Item

Jamie Paquet will be attending Greenfield Community College in September and working toward an Associate Degree with an emphasis in science and math. He is very grateful for having been awarded the Alice, Eric & Oscar Anderson Scholarship. The long-range plan is to transfer to UMass.

Healing Circle Offers Relief

Overwhelmed by family commitments? Noisy neighbors driving you crazy? You're not alone. Stress is the foundational cause of many illnesses. Often, the best measure to prevent serious illness is to cool down the emotions and turn down the noise of modern life.

The Healing Circle is your place for relief on Friday night. A core group of participants refined the format, including a directed healing session and guided meditation. You'll hear the message: this is a quantum universe. The curative energies of the world are available to all of us.

Often, healing involves a simple request and the willingness to make ourselves available for healing. The message is always positive.

The Healing Circle meets the first and third Fridays of every month, at 7 p.m. at Town Hall. Drop

by for a refresher course in how to relax. It might save your life.

A Note from the Tax Collector

Preliminary Real Estate Tax Bills were sent 6/28/24. If you have not received your bill, it doesn't mean that you don't owe taxes for this half of the year, but it does mean you should please contact the Tax Collector's office so that you are prepared to make your payment on, or before, October 1st when they are due! For the quickest response reach out via email at collector@town.warwick.ma.us or by calling and leaving a message anytime.

Also, if you haven't yet, please check out the Town's website and Tax Collector page. Specific information about Real Estate Billing, Motor Vehicle Excise billing, office closures and additional hours can be found there along with other tax collector "things"! If you feel there is something that would be helpful for me to add to this page don't hesitate to reach out. https://warwickma.org/tax-collector/

Office hours:

Mondays 11-6

Thursdays 11-2

Additional appointment hours by request

Thank you, Jessica Foote Tax Collector Town of Warwick, MA (978) 544-3845

Attention Holiday Fair Crafters and Participants! Please mark your calendar for NOVEMBER 30 from 10-3 at Warwick Community School for our Annual Holiday Fair. We know that folks like to Plan Ahead and wanted everyone to have this information as soon as possible. Thank you! Questions may be directed to Andrea Woods at jarkat99@yahoo.com.

The 1938 Pulitzer Prize for Drama was given to Thorton Wilder for his play,

OUR TOWN

It's not Warwick, but it's sorta close...as of 1901.

A staged reading of the play will take place during Old Home Days at 7:00 p.m., Friday, August 23, 2024, performed by members of our community.

~ Appropriate for ages 9+



A different kind of review from Gloria Varno: Groton Hill Music Center



I was browsing the internet one day and stumbled upon an interesting venue. It was at Groton Hill Music Center in Groton, MA, which I had never attended. The concert was going to be an all-Flute Concert on a Sunday afternoon at 5 PM. So, I went online and found that tickets were \$17. I called a friend about it and sounded good to her, so I ordered two tickets and was able to get the last two tickets in the front row!

We left Warwick at 3:30 PM to give ourselves plenty of time to get there. We arrived at 4:30 PM, parked the car and walked in. The place is gorgeous. They have a bar outside the theater if you care to have a cocktail before the show. We walked in and found our seats and couldn't get over the size of the place. An usher was standing nearby, so I motioned to him to come over. I asked how long the place has been here, and he informed me about 18 months! We were in the auditorium that housed 1000 people, and they also have a smaller auditorium that houses 300 people. In addition, their website mentions they hold concerts on the lawn outside. They also have a restaurant in the building, which you can walk from the auditorium down the hall to the restaurant. We did not do this, as we had plans to try another place. Next time!

The acoustics are superb in the auditorium and the concert was divine. About an hour-and-a-half in length, and the traffic flow was simple. I was very impressed with the place and now have their website handy to check upcoming concerts. Check it out.

Meet TCCW's New Pastor

Have you ever been "the new kid" at school or work? It can be an awkward time, can't it? You feel a little lost, you don't know the key players, and you have to get the lay of the land before you can be effective at your job. Then one day, thankfully, you realize you finally feel like part of the group and the discomfort finally passes.

As the new Bridge Pastor at Trinitarian Congregational Church of Warwick, I feel a little like I described above! There are many new folks to meet, new systems to learn, and a lot of listening to do. Thankfully, I always know I am not moving forward all alone, but with God softly whispering in my ear, "Don't worry, I have your back and you CAN do this!"

It is nice to "meet" all of you here on the pages of this newsletter, and I'd like to share a little about myself...and hope you will tell me all about yourself when we one day meet in person! I have come to ministry through an alternative path and have completed training with the United Church of Christ. I am also an ordained Interfaith minister, having graduated from seminary in June 2022. Prior to entering ministry full-time, I worked in many varied settings including everything from being a licensed pest control technician, to an insurance agent, to an International Customer Service agent for an antibody manufacturer! I spent the past 15 years homeschooling our five children, all of whom were adopted from orphanages in Kazakhstan and Kyrgyzstan. I have been married to my high school sweetheart, Dominick, for 38 years. I currently reside in Rindge, NH, having moved from Western Colorado, and I also serve as the Outreach Pastor at the Athol Congregational Church.

Beginning the third week in August, I will have office hours at the church on Wednesdays from 10 am – 2 pm, and I invite you to drop by and say hello! Or reach out via email or text anytime. I'd welcome the opportunity to chat and get to know you!

In Light and Love,

Rev. Cindy LaJoy

Moores Pond Beach Committee

August is here and that means Old Home Days with all of its events and celebrations. On Sunday, August 25th at 2:00 p.m., the Beach Committee is sponsoring a Boat Parade Extravaganza! All boats or floatable devices are welcome. So, bring your paddle boat, paddle board, kayak, canoe, sailboat or motorboat. If your boat has a motor, it must not exceed 10 HP or 5 MPH. Decorations are encouraged but not required in order to participate. There will be a spectator's vote for the fans' favorite boat. Prizes will be awarded to the top three boats.

There will be a signup sheet at the Beach and a RELEASE FORM which must be completed to participate. Forms can be picked up at the Town Hall or the Warwick Library prior to the event, or at the Town Beach on the day of the event. Get your creativity rolling, and we're looking forward to a great day!

TCC UP-COMING EVENTS

Old Home Days Dinner: The Trinitarian Congregational Church of Warwick is serving up another great meal in the Town Hall at 5:30 p.m., Saturday, August 24th. We will be offering a pork loin dinner with all the trimmings, and you're invited to join your friends and family to enjoy a home-cooked meal and lively conversation. See page eight for more details about the meal and for information on the music that follows at 7:00 p.m.

Movies in the Chapel: In 1972, then President Richard Nixon designated August 26th as "Women's Rights Day." Our August film will be "Iron Jawed Angels," a 2004 historical drama which tells the story of suffragist Alice Paul and fellow militant activist Lucy

Burns. Tom Dorsey from the Courier Journal says, "This isn't a nice little

Story about sweet suffragettes marching down Pennsylvania Avenue in Washington. It's an account of life in the trenches on the front lines of the war these women carried eight to the steps of the White House." TCC Movie Night will be on August 28th at 7:00 p.m.

ON-GOING ACTIVITIES AT THE METCALF CHAPEL

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items, and household cleaning supplies are collected in the front hall of the Chapel. The personal and household cleaning items are especially needed, as they cannot be purchased with "food stamps."

BLANKETS/SHEETS/PILLOW CASES/ ETC. Bring clean, useful sheets (the shelters only have twin beds and mattresses), blankets and pillowcases, towels and washcloths to the Chapel, and we will get them to The Survival Center in Turners.

<u>MEDICAL SUPPLY LIBRARY</u> We have crutches, wheelchairs, walkers, and many other medical supplies for free loan at the Chapel. Check us out before buying new. Please bring only "durable equipment" (wheelchairs, walkers, "potty chairs" & similar items).

FREE FOOD FRIDAYS 9 AM @ the Chapel Thanks to Clyde Perkins Sr., Zac Marti and many others, we have free food to give to those in the surrounding community who could use help stretching their food budget. Come check us out.

Warwick Old Home Days Aug 24th and 25th

Saturday August 24th

Women's Guild Cafe downstairs in the Town Hall
Coffee & Muffins 7am to 12pm
Tag sale on the common 8am to 12pm
Free space - bring your own table
Parade at 10am want to join meet us at WCS by 9am
Open Mic 10am to 3pm
Warwick Historical Society Open 10am to 3pm
Library Open Come see the stump carving by John Lake·
?Wagon Rides with the Hubbard Horses?
Cemetery Walk at 3pm Warwick Cemetery
Learn about past Warwickians
Church Supper at 5:30pm to 7pm
Warwick Arts Council presents Spacebar 7pm

Sunday Aug 25th

Church Service Warwick Trinitarian Church 10:00am

Join us at the Public Beach on Moores Pond at 2pm

For the Boat Extravaganza Parade bring your decorated

boat and show it off!!!

Warwick Old Home Days Supper & Music **August 24**

Warwick Town Hall. 12 Athol Rd.

Supper: 5:30-7 p.m.

Pork Loin and Baked Beans, Cornbread, Coleslaw, Apple Crisp and Ice Cream. Coffee and lemonade to drink. Vegetarian and Gluten Free options available. Supper proceeds benefit the programs of the Trinitarian Congregational Church.

\$15 adults

Free for age 3 and under.

\$7 ages 4-11

Take out available BYO containers.

Sponsored by the Warwick Arts Council

Music from Spacebar! 7 p.m.

Familiar, semi-obscure and original bluesy rock and soul for your dancing and delight! With Brian Grady on guitar and vocals, Angela Haynes on trumpet and vocals, Jim McRae on keys and vocals, James Mercier on tenor sax and vocals, and Ivan Ussach on drums. Come dance the night away with us!

WARWICK \$5 Suggested Minimum Donation Donations Support W.A.C. events



Memories of the Past

Presented by:

Warwick Historical Society



Did you know that Warwick once had its own phone system? You can still see one of these phones at WHS. The following is from a "History of Warwick in 15 Objects."

The party line connected six original telephones on the west side. Chestnut poles were strung with copper wires, and a wall-mounted, battery-powered box with a crank on its side made communication possible. George Shepardson carried out maintenance on the west side of town and Nils Ohlson was responsible for the east side. The six original phones belonged to George Shepardson, Nils Ohlson, Abbie and Anne Stevens, Eugene Whipple, and Mary White.

Mary Sisson, who was the daughter of the owner of the Warwick Inn, came on the line each morning at 9:00AM and in a cheerful voice, told everyone the time and the day's weather report. Individual lines were accessed by distinctive ring tones, such as one short and two long. Each of the six telephones had its own distinctive ring. All of the phones rang when a call was made and everyone knew who was being called. It is said that all your neighbors' juicy gossip could be heard by simply picking up your earpiece. This was probably the predecessor of the Warwick "L".

Pick up a copy of "History of Warwick in 15 Objects" for sale at WHS for more of this and other stories.

By H. Whipple

Submitted by Mike Carey,

Acting President WHS

RECREATION COMMITTEE

YOGA Saturdays and Wednesdays, 9:15-10:30 a.m. with Kalliope, Town Hall, \$5-10

Please note that Wednesday's class is gentle and restorative. This class has a foundation in Kripalu and Integral Yoga with a therapeutic approach. It's an all-level yoga class.

ZUMBA Tuesdays and Saturdays 8:00 a.m., Town Hall \$5

*** PLEASE NOTE: There is NO pickleball or ping-pong for the month of August, as the gym floor is being refinished.

leannelimoges@gmail.com or call (978) 544-5553. Thank you, Leanne, Warwick Recreation Committee

Town Coordinator David Young for Warwick Community Newsletter - August

I first met Larry Kilroy when I moved to Warwick in 1978. He and Bob Foote were building Dana and Diana's house, and I was owner-building mine out of salvaged barn lumber. Larry, I learned is an Naval Academy graduate who married the admiral's daughter and settled in Warwick. He and Andrea went on to teach at a local prep school, and he has rehabilitated at least ten Warwick homes that I can count. On behalf of Warwick, I want to note his generous and skilled volunteerism. Very recently Larry repaired the granite fence posts on the town common that were mowed down by a car accident. That accomplished, a few weeks ago he took on the task of installing the roof deck at the performance pavilion we are building at the school. The lumber for the pavilion was donated by Steve and Janice Kurkoski. They sent logs to C&N Rough Cut who milled the boards; and the FCTS undertook the surfacing and trimming one end. Thank you, Larry and the cadre of volunteers, for making our town a more beautiful and enjoyable place!

Another person we want to honor is our educational consultant, Susan Hollins. Susan lives in Greenfield and is a retired school administrator, having served in many capacities including superintendent. She worked for us for incredibly low compensation for three years leading our planning. The result of her efforts was the creation of the Warwick School District, which has given us more autonomy and flexibility in our educational system. We will be honoring Susan and others who were instrumental in the formation of our school district on Old Home Days on Saturday, August 25th. Please join us in celebrating this milestone and thanking Susan for her invaluable service to our town.

I have noticed an increasing number of no trespassing signs popping up around town. The first part that I find disturbing is that you cannot legally attach a no trespassing sign to a public shade tree. In fact, when I read the law years ago, when I was a logger, I was surprised to learn that you cannot attach it to any tree in the public way, only a fence post. There is also a downside to posting your land against trespass, and that is that you remove the effective Good Samaritan liability shield that is granted to you in Massachusetts for not posting; for allowing the public to walk, hunt, and fish on your property, for, in short, not posting. It is counterintuitive that posting your land increases your civil liability exposure. It does.

In case anyone besides me is keeping score, Spectrum began taking on internet customers about the first of this year and competing with WBS. We are now a good solid six months in, and Warwick Broadband has seen 76 of its former customers move to Spectrum. We still have 162 Warwick paying customers on the WBS system, and we appreciate your loyalty and support. My expectation was that we would lose half of our customers. As ever the number to text or phone us is 413.676.9544.

Warwick Historical Society

President's Notes

The summer opening hours for WHS are from 2 to 4 each Sunday. Please stop by and take a look. We are adding new photo albums, and donated items to the collection again so even if you have visited in the past, there is more to see.

Warwick Old Homes Day is headed our way once again on Aug 24th & 25th. The Historical Society will be open on Saturday, so come and visit us. We will have some items for sale on Saturday; all proceeds go to support WHS.

Mike Carey

Acting President

Warwick Historical Society

LIBRARY NEWS—AUGUST 2024

Library hours: Monday 10-4, Tuesday 1-8, Thursday 5-8 (and Saturdays 10-12:30 during school year). Contact: warwick@cwmars.org; 978-544-7866; Ivan Ussach, director

Museum Passes: The Warwick Library has free/discounted admission passes to the Brattleboro Museum of Arts & Culture, the Eric Carle Museum of Picture Book Art, the Clark Museum, Historic Deerfield, Magic Wings Butterfly Museum, MassMOCA, Mass. State Parks (DCR Free Parking Pass), the New England Botanical Garden, OIC Makerspace and The Trustees of Reservations's *Go Pass*.

NEW - Trustees (TTOR) GO Pass: A GO Pass can be used at any of the Trustees' natural and cultural sites that charges admission, except at parking kiosks or at special events or programs. One pass covers admission for up to two adults and any children under 18 at a single property. Not every Trustees property charges an admission fee, as many are free to the public already. Visit thetrustees.org for a specific property's admission policy.

Prepare a Recipe from the *Original White House Cook Book* (1887): The Cookbook, an immaculate reproduction from 2003, will be on view at the Library for the next few months for patrons to peruse and select a favorite—to be prepared and shared at a Fall event. Grover Cleveland was president that year, and later became the only president to leave the White House and return for a second term four years later (1885-1889 and 1893-1897).

"Snow Pudding": In half a package of Cox's gelatine, pour over it a cupful of cold water, and add one and a half cupfuls of sugar; when soft, add one cupful of boiling water and the juice of one lemon; then the whites of four well-beaten eggs; beat all together until it is light and frothy, or until the gelatine will not settle clear in the bottom of the dish after standing a few minutes; put it on a glass dish. Serve with a custard made of one pint of one pint of milk, the yolk of four eggs, four tablespoons of sugar, and the grated rind of a lemon; boil.

Monthly Short Story Hour: Thursday, Aug 22nd @ 7:30 pm. We'll read selections from *Strange Pilgrims*, a collection of stories by Columbian writer Gabriel Garcia Marquez. Marquez is the author of many novels and collections of stories, including *One Hundred Years of Solitude* and *Love in the Time of Cholera*. He was awarded the Nobel Prize for Literature in 1982. Come to read or just to listen.

Old Home Days activities - August 24th. The Library will be open from 10 am to 2 pm. Outside, John Lake of Orange will be carving a sculpture from a wood stump on the Library lawn, in honor of Charlie Brown, who donated the tree (which was taken down recently because of its impaired condition).

Charles L. "Charlie" Brown lived all his 93 years in Warwick, from April 7, 1924 to November 15, 2017. He served in the Navy during WWII and then met his sweetheart, Elaine Brown, at the Warwick Inn after he returned home. Charlie was very active in the Warwick Historical Society.

Available in the Chase Hill Farm Store

GELATO DEL NONNO

Made at Chase Hill Farm

Made with Organic Milk from Miller Farm (Vernon, Vermont)

Flavors include Vanilla, Vanilla Peppermint, Chocolate, Chocolate Peppermint, and Maple Cream

WARWICK INN NEWS

JULY Technology Help Day was productive and fun

AUGUST Technology Day is coming up

Some of the issues that were addressed were:

- How to download and use a QR code
- Pairing a Bluetooth keyboard to an iPad
- How to cast photos/video from phone to television
- Phone calls over wi-fi
- Joining a lecture on zoom

Bring your technology dilemmas to The Warwick Inn

THURSDAY AUGUST 15th from 9:00 to noon

More Warwick History Storytelling

This month we will be watching the video and talking about MCI Warwick. Sometimes called the "forestry camp." A minimum security prison with about 100 inmates from the 1960's to 1992. Join us at the Warwick Inn.

WEDNESDAY AUGUST 7th from 10:00am to noon

The Community Garden would like to remind everyone of the zucchini available at Free Food Friday!

Baked Zucchini Chips

Ingredients:

- 2 medium zucchinis, thinly sliced
- 2 tablespoons olive oil
- 1/2 cup grated Parmesan cheese
- 1/2 cup bread crumbs (preferably panko)
- 1 teaspoon garlic powder
- 1 teaspoon onion powder
- 1/2 teaspoon paprika
- Salt and pepper, to taste

BAKED ZUCCHINI CHIPS

Directions:

- 1. Preheat your oven to 425°F (220°C). Line a baking sheet with parchment paper or lightly grease it.
- 2. In a large bowl, toss the thinly sliced zucchinis with olive oil until evenly coated.
- 3. In a separate bowl, combine the grated Parmesan cheese, bread crumbs, garlic powder, onion powder, paprika, salt, and pepper.
- 4. Dip each zucchini slice into the bread crumb mixture, pressing lightly to coat both sides.
- 5. Arrange the coated zucchini slices in a single layer on the prepared baking sheet.
- 6. Bake in the preheated oven for 20-25 minutes, or until the chips are golden brown and crispy.
- 7. Remove from the oven and let cool slightly before serving. Enjoy as a healthy snack or side dish.

AUGUST 2024

Sun	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thur	Fri	Sat
				1	2	3 Yoga; Zumba; WCS
				Library 5:00-8:00 pm	Free Food Friday 9:00 am @ Metcalf Chapel Healing Circle 7:00 pm Town Hall	Transfer Station 8:00- 3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 11:30-12:30 pm
4	5	6	7	8	9	10 Yoga; Zumba; WCS
Worship Svc 10:00 am	Library 10:00 am-4:00 pm Learn & Play Group Library 10:30 am	Zumba; Bone & Balance; Tai-Chi; Sr. Meal Noon Town Hall; Women's Guild 1 pm Library 1-8 pm	Yoga; War- wick Hist. Storytelling at the Inn 10:00 am- noon T. Station 3:00-6:00	Library 5:00-8:00 pm	Foot Clinic 8:00 am TCC Free Food Friday 9:00 am @ Metcalf Chapel	Transfer Station 8:00-3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 11:30-12:30 pm
11	12	13 Zumba;	14	15	16	17
Worship Svc 10:00 am	Library 10:00 am-4:00 pm Learn & Play Group Library 10:30 am	Bone & Balance; Tai-Chi Sr. Meal Noon Town Hall; Li- brary 1:00-8:00 pm	Yoga; Book Club Library 10:00 am T. Station 3:00-6:00 pm	Warwick Inn Technology Day 9:00 am-noon Library 5:00-8:00 pm	Free Food Friday 9:00 am @ Metcalf Chapel Healing Circle 7:00 pm Town Hall	Yoga; Zumba Transfer Station 8:00 3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 11:30-12:30 pm;
18	19	20	21	22	23	24
Worship Svc. 10:00 am	Library 10:00 am-4:00 pm Learn & Play Group Library 10:30 am	Zumba; Bone & Balance; Tai-Chi; Sr. Meal Noon; Library 1:00-8:00 pm	Yoga T. Station 3:00-6:00 pm	Library 5:00-8:00 pm; Monthly short story hour Library 7:30 pm	Free Food Friday 9:00 am @ Metcalf Chapel Reading of "Our Town" 7:00 pm	Yoga; Zumba; Library open 10:00 am-2:00 pm; Transfer Station 8:00-3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 11:30-12:30 pm; OLD HOME DAYS
25	26	27 Zumba; Bone	28	29	30	31
Worship Svc. 10:00 am; Boat Parade Town Beach 2:00 pm OLD HOME DAYS	Library 10:00 am-4:00 pm Learn & Play Group Library 10:30 am	& Balance; Tai- Chi; Sr. Meal Noon; NQ Nurse drop-in 1:00- 3:00 pm TH; Li- brary 1:00-8:00 pm	Yoga T. Station 3:00-6:00 pm TCC Film Night 7:00 pm	Library 5:00-8:00 pm	Free Food Friday 9:00 am @ Metcalf Chapel	Yoga; Zumba Transfer Station 8:00- 3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 11:30-12:30 pm

Don Matthews Excavating 422 Orange Rd Warwick Ma .01378 Backhoe, bulldozing, trucking & septic systems Ma. & N.H, Phone: 978-544-3595 cell: 413-522-5388 Email: dmatthews21@juno.com





Corkscrew!

Moores Pond Rental Cottage Summers: 1 week minimum Other seasons: longer term

See Airbnb or contact <u>clairefmichaels@gmail.com</u> (No pets, no smoking, no parties, Max. 5 people)



BACKHOE - LOADER - DOZER - SAND - LOAM GRAVEL - SEPTIC SYSTEMS - GOULD PUMPS TITLE 5 INSPECTIONS FREE ESTIMATES

72 ORANGE ROAD WARWICK, MA 01378 TELEPHONE/FAX (978) 544-6479 CELL (978) 430-0774



Thanks to our advertisers!





RENT A DUMPSTER

10, 15, 20 & 30 YARD ROLL OFFS

978-249-9662

Lance & Mandy Mallet

WWW.MALLETRUBBISH.COM

Teaching for Literacy

Louise P. Doud, MSEd, Ed.S.

prescriptive, multi-sensory, phonetic
tutoring of reading, spelling and writing for any age
Dyslexia Therapist/CERI Fellow/AOGPE

978-544-2181 lpdoud@gmail.com

Warwick, MA



The Leigh Youngblood Consulting Group

Land Access
Collaboration
Facilitation
Coaching
Conservation
Nonprofit Services

413-262-7850

 ${\sf leigh@leighyoungbloodconsulting.com}$

WARWICK COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER
32 ATHOL ROAD
WARWICK, MA 01378

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

WARWICK COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

DATES TO REMEMBER:

Healing Circle - Aug 2nd & 16th

Women's Guild - Aug 6th

Warwick History Storytelling - Aug 7th

Beach Comm Mtg - Aug 13th

Warwick Inn Tech Day - Aug 15th

Monthly Short Story Hour - Aug 22nd

Reading of "Our Town" - Aug 23th

NQ Nurse Drop-In - Aug 27th

TCC Movie Night - August 28th

OLD HOME DAYS AUG 24 & 25!

